R.E. Ginna Nuclear Power Plant, LLC 1503 Lake Road Ontario, New York 14519-9364 585.771.5214 Office 585.771.5380 Fax Mark.Geckle@constellation.com



Mr. Samuel L. Hansell, Jr, Chief Operational Safety Branch Division of Reactor Safety U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region 1 475 Allendale Road King of Prussia, Pa. 19406-1415

Dear Mr. Hansell,

Respectfully request to reschedule the Ginna operating test and written examination from the week of August 25, 2008 to the weeks of October 27th and November 3rd based on additional remedial actions needed for the license candidates. Per discussion with Todd Fish, Lead Examiner, the weeks of October 27th and November 3rd, 2008 coincides with an opening in his schedule.

Should you have any questions please contact John Brown, General Supervisor, Operations Training at 585-771-5534.

Mark Geckle

Manager, Nuclear Training

XC:

General Supervisor, Operations Training

Licensing

NRC Resident